
 

 

 
SHOPP – Supplemental Hospital Offset Payment Program 

 

 
 
 
Background  
 
The hospital industry worked with the Legislature to develop a self-assessment intended to 
supplement, not supplant, existing state Medicaid appropriations in order to alleviate the swings in 
the state’s budget from year to year. The self-assessment on hospitals is a provider fee called the 
Supplemental Hospital Offset Payment Program (SHOPP). 
 
Enacted in 2011, SHOPP allows hospitals to provide additional money for the state to draw down 
federal matching funds for Medicaid to approximately the federal upper payment limit. Federal 
upper payment limit is equivalent to what Medicare would pay for the same patient service. Prior to 
the passage of the act, Oklahoma hospitals were paid by Medicaid an average of 67 percent of 
Medicare rates for the same service to patients.  
 
SHOPP assesses hospitals up to 4 percent of annual net patient revenue. In 2020, the assessment 
will generate approximately $182 million for the state’s share to garner $361 million in federal 
funding for a total of $543 million. Of the $543 million, $453 million is paid to hospitals as 
supplemental payments for care provided to cover the unreimbursed cost of Medicaid (SoonerCare) 
patients and $90 million is used to maintain current SoonerCare payment rates for physicians and 
other providers to ensure access to care for patients. 
 
Sixty-five hospitals participate in the assessment, while 83 hospitals are excluded, including 10 long-
term care hospitals, 16 specialty hospitals, OU Medical Center, one Medicare certified children’s 
hospital, and a hospital which provides the majority of its care under a state agency contract. The 40 
critical access hospitals do not pay the assessment but do benefit from SHOPP supplemental 
payment. 
 
The hospital assessment fees have not passed on to hospital patients. Not only is this prohibited in 
the law, but it is unnecessary as hospitals that pay the fee will receive payments to the federal 
upper payment limit. 
 
 
For more information, contact Lynne White, lwhite@okoha.com, or Sandra Harrison, sharrison@okoha.com, (405) 427-9537. 
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